Report of the Public and Voluntary Sector Partnership
9th May 2012 (5.00pm-6.53pm) at RCVS Office, Forest House, 16-20 Clements Road, Ilford

Present:  

Council members

Cllrs Canal (Chairman), Bhamra and Coomb

Voluntary sector members
John Garlick (Age Concern, Redbridge)

Bushra Tahir (Awaaz)

Public sector members
Louise Mitchell (NHS)

John O’Neil (NHS)

Officers
Neil Zammett (Redbridge Council for Voluntary Service)

John Turkson (LBR Corporate Partnerships)

Joseph Asante-Yeboah (LBR Constitutional Services) 
1. Apologies
An apology for absence was received from Nicholas Hurst (Frenford Club).  The Partnership learnt that Shila Barber was indisposed.  Members expressed their best wishes to her.
2. Minutes of the meeting held on 29th March 2012
It was agreed the minutes of the meeting held on 29th March 2012 be approved as a true and correct record subject to the amendments suggested by the Vice-Chairperson that were read out at this meeting.  

3. Raising the profile of the voluntary and community sector – Community Healthcare Innovations  

Stephen O’Leary did a presentation on Community Healthcare Innovations.  She was supported by Sandra Wood.  S. O’Leary said the association was set up in 2007 to promote health and wellbeing among communities.  The association was concerned about obesity among children and was undertaking projects to try and reduce it.  One of these was Growing Kids which comprised community allotments in Roding Lane North, Woodford Green. There was also the Welcome Centre, a project for the homeless in Ilford.  S O’Leary left leaflets about the Growing Kids at the meeting for members to take away.

Bushra Tahir asked approximately how many people from the Asian community were involved in the association.  S O’Leary responded that there were roughly forty-five per cent Asian, forty-five per cent Eastern European and ten per cent British.  The association presently did not have a centre and this hindered its work.  It was looking at a property in Woodford Green which might soon become available.  B Tahir said she would contact S O’Leary to discuss work for the homeless in Ilford. 

Cllr Coomb asked where the association got funding from.  S O’Leary responded that the Department of Health and the Council were the main source of funding. There was support also from Macmillan Cancer Research.  She had to look on the internet to search for sources of funding.  The Chairman said she would arrange to visit the project in Woodford Green.  He thanked S O’Leary for the presentation.     

4. Raising the profile of the voluntary sector – PEACHY
Trish Morton was scheduled to do a presentation on PEACHY.  She was unable to attend and Catherine Coop stood in for her.  C Coop said the association was formed to commemorate the death of a boy of fifteen years who had a mental health problem and unfortunately committed suicide.  There was a feeling that, if the problem had been diagnosed quicker, he might not have taken his own life.

PEACHY stood for Promoting Early Access to Counselling and Help for Youth.  Its slogan was “Catch young people before they fall.”  The organisation raised awareness that early counselling could help many children.   It recruited volunteers and did fund raising.  It could meet the cost of young people who needed counselling.  It did outreach work at Seven Kings High School on Thursday evenings and worked in other schools.  C Coop left leaflets at the meeting giving further information about the work of PEACHY.

At the end of the presentation, Cllr Coomb said she would find it interesting to know what the waiting time was for young people who needed counselling.  Louise Mitchell agreed to forward the information to her.  The Chairman thanked C Coop for the talk.

5. Update on the development of Redbridge Clinical Commissioning Group and the steps towards authorisation
Louise Mitchell gave an update on the development of Redbridge Clinical Commissioning Group.  She said the pathfinder had now become a shadow clinical group and would remain so until March 2013.  Redbridge was preparing to become a fully authorised group.  It had agreed to work with Barking and Dagenham and Havering.  L Mitchell outlined six principles to be followed in the process and circulated copies at the meeting.  Applications would be invited from June 2012.  Redbridge would apply in phase three in September 2012.  It was presently undertaking consultation on proposals for a constitution expected to be approved by June 2012.  

The Chairman asked whether the joint work between the three boroughs would mean joint commissioning.   He had also learnt that a Public Director of Health would be appointed.  L Mitchell said her understanding was that each of the three boroughs could commission in its own right.  John Turkson said a Public Health Transition Group had been set up led by John Powell.   A number of working groups had been established and J Turkson served on the Commissioning Sub-Group.  

John O’Neil asked whether there would be provision for small groups in contracting services.  L Mitchell replied that there was the desire to keep services local and work in partnership for the best way to procure services.  The Chairman said he appreciated that this was a challenge that would not go away.  There was a lot of work to do between now and the authorisation.  She thanked L Mitchell and wished her and her team well.
6. Compact implementation
 John Turkson reported that work was being done with Compact Voice and would continue over the following three years.  He stated that a community fund of £200,000 was presently available.  The Community Fund Advisory Panel had discussed assessments and a report would be presented to Cabinet on 12th June 2012.

7. Update on Big Society
The item was deferred to the next meeting in view of the absence of the Vice-Chairperson.

8. Partnership Clearing House  

J Turkson reminded community groups to contact Partnerships where they needed action taken or support given.

9. Annual report 2011-12

N Zammett presented the draft annual report for 2011-12 and asked for members’ comment and approval.  J Turkson was pleased to say that the year had gone well.  The Compact had been hailed as one of the best seen so far.  Attendance of meetings had improved.  One matter of regret was with regard to money received from the London Boroughs Grants Committee.  £400,000 was received, but only half of that was passed on by Cabinet to be absorbed into grants to community groups.  This was in addition to a cut in the Council’s budget for the voluntary sector.   J O’Neil thanked Council members for their attendance.  

Cllr Coomb suggested that the presentations made by community groups at this meeting be incorporated into the annual report.  The Chairman said community groups and officers had done a huge amount of good work and he thanked them for it.

10. Work programme:  

J Turkson stated that, as happened in previous years, a work programme would be drawn up at an away day in July 2012.  The Chairman, however, felt that the work programme should be an on going process and did not have to begin on a blank sheet.  Cllr Coomb agreed.  J Turkson responded by saying that the away day was largely for the benefit of new members.  B Tahir suggested that a brief report could be prepared setting out key issues   N Zammett said the annual report could be a good starting point.  

11. Dates of future meetings:

Members would be advised of dates of future meetings in due course.

Chairman 
